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February 10th, 2016

To: BTC Directors
Presidents Report for Board Meeting Wednesday February 10th, 2016

. I met with Dean Pelletier January 14th, to provide him with two reports and studies concerning tennis in BC. The reports were the Vancouver Parks Board Study and Burnaby’s Parks and Rec Survey that I had read and summarized for BTC. He needed background for the meeting with Tennis Canada, we attended January 19th.

. I also updated Dean P on my meeting with Tennis Canada’s Consultant from Brooks, Poon Consulting which he asked me to make to update each other. 

, spoke with and arranged with Lawrence, David P and Graham to attend the Tennis Canada meeting at the Parks and Rec offices on the afternoon of Tuesday February 19th, 2016 to hear about the preliminary plans for the proposed Tennis Canada Training Centre potentially to be built in Burnaby. 

. We will report and update the Board members at this week’s Board meeting. I filed a report with Kenny for this month’s BTC Newsletter for the members. 

. I will be monitoring the Parks and Recreation Commission minutes on a monthly basis to track reports. 

. I met with the CEO of Tennis BC, Mark Roberts to introduce myself and BTC updates and learn of Mark’s background and plans for Tennis BC. I presented the Board’s invitation to our February 10th Board meeting which he accepted. 

. I spoke with Dean P the following week to update on Tennis Canada’s meeting with the Burnaby Parks and Recreation Board following our meeting. The next steps Burnaby is taking is to look at land locations in the Burnaby Lakes Sports Complex area for court configurations, locations. Burnaby Engineering is beginning to look at Soils studies, feasibility, infrastructure for sewers, traffic layouts, access and egress and other issues involved with a project for Tennis Canada’s concepts. 

. I had discussions with Bev to solicit her help to cater the Junior Tournament and the Captains meetings at the Clubhouse. Asked to help Glenn, Ron and see if Anthony can help with coffee from Wosk’s Coffee. Spoke to Lawrence re budget allowance for these. 

. I also had discussion with Bev to request her help/partner with Tony and Glenn with the Burnaby Open organization. She has set up meetings and is partnering with Tony and Glenn to make this event a major success for BTC. 

. I took Bev’s advice from the last Board meeting to delegate more responsibilities to our talented Board members. As a result I met with Lawrence January 15th and asked him if he would take over my responsibility for the BTC administration and he agreed to do so. As of February 1st, David Y will report to Lawrence. Lawrence’s strong professional background and skills will greatly benefit David Y and the BTC administration. I believe Mike is teaming up with Lawrence to assist in improving our office functions. 

. I met with David Y on January 23rd to inform him of the changes. David and Lawrence are already making many changes which they will update all on. 

. I dropped in on the Junior Tournament to view proceedings and get input from the official, Mark Sun, a former BTC Board member and receive his feedback and concerns. Mark provided a report which was copied to all Board members. He was really happy with BTC’s excellent support and provision of condiments provided by Bev and Tony and the heat in the Bubble due to Graham’s diligence. 

. I also dropped in on the Tennis BC’s Captains meeting to see how well we were doing to see a very successful effort by Glenn, Ron, Bev and Tony once again. It was a super success. Mark Sun the Tennis BC official there was extremely pleased with BTC’s efforts and support. Thanks guys. 

. I also met with SFU to update on their results and requirements and a further meeting is scheduled to discuss coaching opportunities now and in the summer.

. I had my second meeting with Burnaby School Board on February 5th with Ron Hall Director of Physical Programs and he will arrange a meeting with all the PE teachers to brain storm ways BTC may be able to help with School Tennis programs now, this summer and the future. (Coaching and teaching opportunity).

. I had a surprising call from a long time BTC member, 
Ivan Chang

MBA, CFP, CIM, FMA, FCSI | Senior Wealth Advisor.

He was wishing to make donations to BTC. I had spoken to him a year ago about donations being a funding factor for BTC.  He was a former Board Member for Tennis BC. I referred him to Bev. Wow, we are making progress.

. I talked to Graham concerning conversations with Andre Kolbert, Burnaby maintenance and our pending tour late February or early January to review all external concerns that need upgrading or repaired at BTC!!. Graham and Glenn will begin their lists siting Tennis nets and post repairs etc. Graham had already been in discussion and began to point some things out. 

. Priorities this month will be Sponsorships for the Burnaby Open, Architectural tours for the Clubhouse, and working with Glenn on programs for BTC and starting the process of costing out the New Bubble and Grade Beam upgrade and the bid process.  I plan to meet with Graham to start and plan the process.

See you all at the meeting Wednesday…g

